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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
P&C 
The next meeting of the P&C Meeting will be held on Monday 3 May at 7.00pm in the library and on 
Zoom. All parents are very welcome to attend. Discussion topics for this meeting include: 

• Strategic Improvement Plan 
• School Vision Statement 

 
To register please click here:  https://forms.gle/MFC7RbQmAHhTAwok9 This link also provides the 
opportunity for you to detail questions you would like addressed. 
 
A zoom link for the meeting is provided below for parents who wish to participate from another location. 
https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/69733055860?pwd=YjNxTDRYTjhmVGNqLy9DdTkvektNdz09  
 
Parent Classroom Helpers 
We will be recommencing in the near future the opportunity for parents to assist with reading in the 
Years K-2 classrooms. Each class will provide two lessons per week where you are welcome to assist by 
undertaking activities such as listening to students read to you. The days/times for each class will be 
provide to you by the Class Communication Coordinator. 
 
Please note parents helping must complete a Working with Children (Declaration for Volunteers) Check.  
Parents are welcome to bring these forms to the school office next week on Tuesday (8.30-9.30am) or 
Thursday (2.30-3.30pm).  
Further information on this form is available from the office. 
 
Year 6 Check-In 
In 2020 the Department of Education introduced Check-In Assessments. These assessments are 
designed to supplement existing school assessments in reading and numeracy. 
 
This year students in Years 3-6 will undertake the Check-In Assessments. Years 3 and 5 will participate in 
Term 4. Students in Year 6 will undertake the assessments on Thursday 6 May. 
 
 
 

               2021 Student Leaders 

 

file:///C:/Users/jdaddo/Desktop/balgowlaht-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:balgowlaht-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://forms.gle/MFC7RbQmAHhTAwok9
file://///Detnsw.win/3736/Faculty/Office/WWCC/2020/Declaration%20for%20Specified%20Volunteers%20and%20Child%20Related%20Contractors%20(old11).pdf
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Parent Wellbeing Information Night 
On Tuesday 11 May at 7.00pm we will be holding a Parent Wellbeing Information Night where we will be 
presenting information on a range of Wellbeing Programs we implement at our school for our students. 
These include Bounce Back, Smiling Mind, Zones of Regulation and PBL. Our school psychologist will 
also be presenting a session on anxiety in students. Further information has been emailed to all families. 
 
Opportunity Class 2022      
Applications for Opportunity Classes in 2022 opened on Tuesday 20 April and will close on Friday 7 May. 
An email has been sent home to Year 4 families providing further information. The website for 
applications and further information is  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 
 
Public Speaking 
As part of our Public Speaking Program each year we provide all of our students (Years K-6) with 
opportunities to be part of public speaking events. As part of our learning students may choose one of 
the following events in which to be part. It is intended that every child will be part of one of these events. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Further information on each of these events will be provided. 
 
Winter PSSA 
Trials for Winter PSSA teams have commenced for students in Years 4-6. Students are requested to wear 
their sports uniform on these days if they are trialling. The trials will be held on the following afternoons: 

• Thursday 29 April  Senior  
• Friday 30 April  Junior 

 
The following sports will be offered:  

• Junior Girls Soccer  Junior Boys Soccer        Senior Girls Soccer        Senior Boys Soccer 
• Junior Netball   Senior Netball 
• Junior Rugby League  Senior Rugby League  

 
School Cross Country 
We look forward to our school Cross Country to be held at Tania Park on Wednesday 5 May. The 
approximate times for each event is as follows: 

• 8/9 Years   12.00 midday 
• 10 Years   12.30pm 
• 11 Years   1.30pm 
• 12/13 Years   2.00pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Event  Eligibility 

Multicultural Public Speaking Competition Years 3-6 
Bear Pit Public Speaking Competition Years 3-6   
School Public Speaking Years K-6 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
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Seesaw Family 
Balgowlah Heights will be continuing to trial the use of Seesaw Family, which is an app/website, this 
term. The purpose of Seesaw Family is to provide you with communications, your child’s learning goals 
and examples of your child’s work (e.g. photos, videos, work samples, drawings and voice recordings). 

The messages and work will be shared with you and other family members (up to 10 persons) privately 
and you have the opportunity to comment if you wish.  

Seesaw Family may be accessed through an individual student QR code which was provided to families 
at our Parent/Teacher Information Nights. If you have not yet accessed Seesaw, we will forward you the 
Student QR in the near future.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

In using the application please note the following: 

• On average 1-2 posts per fortnight will be uploaded. 
• Please do not capture or share content. 
• Please keep all comments and images respectful. 
• Please do not use the application for purposes other than related to your child’s education. 
• Teachers will monitor the application between 8.00am.-4.00pm (Monday-Friday) when not 

teaching. 
• If you require more detailed information concerning your child’s learning please arrange a 

meeting with the teacher. 
 

Your feedback on the application will be sought in the near future through a survey. 

If you require further information you are welcome to contact the school. We look forward to continuing 
to share your child’s learning with you. 
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ANZAC Day 
The students participated in a moving ANZAC Service last week. Thank you to Mrs Elliott and Mrs 
Oakley for organising the event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
David Shuster | Principal 
 

 

 

Upcoming Events 
 Date Activity Time 

Term 2 
Week 3 

Monday 3 May 5P & 6L Writers’ Festival Excursion 
P&C Meeting 

 
7.00pm 

Tuesday 4 May   
Wednesday 5 May School Cross Country, Tania Park  
Thursday 6 May Year 6 Check-In Assessment  
Friday 7 May Winter PSSA commences 12.15pm 

Term 2 
Week 4 

Monday 10 May SRC 12.55pm 

Tuesday 11 May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5)  
Wednesday 12 May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5) 

Year 6 Canberra Excursion 
 

Thursday 13 May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5) 
Year 6 Canberra Excursion 

 

Friday 14 May NAPLAN (Years 3 & 5) 
Year 6 Canberra Excursion 
Project Penguin Workshop 1-Year 4 
Winter PSSA Round 2 
Walk Safely to School Day 

 
 
 
12.15pm 
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Term 2 Week 1 Waste Free Wednesday Winners! 
Congratulations to our K-2 and 3-6 class winners for being Waste Free in Week 9! Well done to the rest 
of our school! Let’s keep working on having zero waste! 
 

Term 2 Week 1 Winners 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3-6 Week 2 Winner: 3D K-2 Week 2 Winner: 5W 

 
 
 
 
Sustainability News 
We are still recycling bottles and aluminium cans at Return 
and Earn stations. Use the barcode by taking a photo of the 
code provided below to recycle bottles and cans suitable for 
recycling at Return and Earn stations.  All money raised will 
go to charities which have been nominated by the students. 
 
Thanks for supporting sustainability at Balgowlah Heights 
Public School. It is greatly appreciated. 
 
 
Shona Veney | Sustainability Coordinator 

 

 
Heather Feather by Diana Wilson 
Many thanks to Christine Arckless, Thomas (1G) and Sara’s (4K) grandmother 
and her friend (and author), Diana Wilson who donated the book, Heather 
Feather to our library. 

Heather Feather is the story of a baby emperor penguin from Antarctica who 
sets off on a journey around Australia. Through beautifully descriptive writing 
and illustrations Heather Feather teaches her readers all about the unique 
geography of Australia’s coastline. More importantly though, Heather Feather 
describes the unfortunate degradation of the habitat and pollution that our 
marine mammals and sea life are having to endure in a way that children can 
empathise with. 

Thank you Christine and Diana 
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Positive Behaviour for Learning Merit Awards 
Congratulations to the following students who have achieved their Bronze Awards for demonstrating 
the school values of respect, responsibility and personal best. 
 

Bronze Awards 

Kindergarten Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 5 
 

Elodie Bridgford  
John Clasie  
Rafferty McHardy  
Elliott Johnson   

 

William Pether  
Evette Byelyakova  
Sebastian Contreras  
Indy Gerrish  

 

Sophia Hogg  
Milla Clarke  
Sam Findlay  
Selina Zhang  

 

Charley Fowler  
Oscar Elliot  

 

Ben Wilsher  
Max Davey 
Michelle Byron  
Elliot O'Brien  
Ava Dembiany  

 
Emily Rhodes | Deputy Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/stayingsafe/schools/index.html
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As we start a new term we want to bring to your attention the importance of looking after your own 
mental health. 
 
Below is a helpful resource created by the Department of Education. We encourage you to have a look 
through and consider how to implement or switch up your self-care. 
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Katherine Wassink | School Psychologist Michelle Cruickshank | Wellbeing Teacher 
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To keep up to date with all our news and events, please join the private BHPS P&C Facebook Group. 
 
P&C Meeting – Uniform update 
If you would like to hear from the Uniform Committee, who have been reviewing current uniform 
options and opportunities to streamline, come along to the P&C meeting next Monday (3 May) at 7pm 
in the school library where samples and photos will be proposed and discussed. 
 
Mother’s Day Breakfast & online Stall – Thursday 6 May (7.30am – 9.00am) 
Come and treat Mum/Grandma to a pastry and coffee from 7.30am on the Western 
Campus. Don’t forget to order one of our amazing Mother’s Day gift packages – some 
beautiful hand-chosen presents that will really make her day. Food and gifts can be 
ordered on Flexischools, but Dads – make sure you get your orders in by Monday 3 
May. 
 
We are also on the lookout for Dad’s to help us serve the food – sign up here to help 
out. 
 
Trivia Night – Saturday 31 July 
BHPS’s unmissable extravaganza is back – save the date and start thinking about which general 
knowledge buffs will make your ten-person team. This is an event you really don’t want to miss! Tickets 
will go on sale soon, but in the meantime if you are keen to help out in any way, please email Diana at 
bhpsintheloop@gmail.com. We are particularly looking for people who would like to help us source raffle 
and auction items.  
 
P&C President role  
Are you passionate about continually enhancing our school? Would you like to be an active participant 
in the school’s planning and priority setting? Work closely with the school staff and help identify and 
deliver projects where the parent community can help improve our school. 
 
We have the amazing opportunity for someone to see what’s really involved and shadow our current 
President. Work alongside for a few months and get to know the role and the team –maybe you and 
friend would like to be a President and Vice-President team. Come and have a chat to see what’s 
possible! Email bhpspresident@gmail.com 
 
If you have any questions about the P&C or would like to be involved in any way, please feel free to 
contact Billie at bhpspresident@gmail.com or Tamsin at bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com. Like the BHPS 
P&C Facebook Page and join the private BHPS P&C Facebook Group to keep up to date with P&C news 
and events. 
 
The P&C team 
 
P&C proudly supported by  
 
 
The P&C team | P&C proudly supported by  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1s65m9dfwVf46Qn9yzTu4vDbu-3EDjvhjNZhYdYS_2aI/edit?usp=sharing
mailto:bhpsintheloop@gmail.com
mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpspresident@gmail.com
mailto:bhpsvpcomms@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
https://www.facebook.com/Balgowlahheightsevents/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/376130209963841/
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We are excited to be offering Millin’s Meat Monday for Term 2 on the 
May 3rd! Order a delicious gluten free beef sausage in a fresh roll for $4. 
Gluten free roll options are also available. Order on Flexischools 
by Thursday 29 April. No pasta will be available on that day. 
  
In last week’s newsletter we explained that the canteen is part of the 
Northern Beaches Council’s Sustainability Program and eliminating 
single use plastics is a key priority. As a result, we have eliminated soy 
sauce fish and squeezy tomato sauces. After trialling the service of soy 
sauce with volunteers, the feedback we have received is that serving 
soy sauce this way is not practical. Unfortunately, we have decided we 
can no longer offer soy sauce as an option for the entire school. We will 
continue to offer tomato sauce on Fridays for both campuses and ask 
the Year 3-6s come to the canteen for their sauce and request parent volunteers to help with serving the 
K-2s.  The canteen is taking its quest to reduce our waste footprint seriously, and we hope the school’s 
families understand and support our commitment. 
  
This week, we are asking for volunteers from 6L and next week we are for parents and carers from 6M. 
Grab a friend and come and help! We always have plenty of jobs and love to see new faces!  Last term 
we had wonderful volunteer support and we are very grateful for all your help! 
 
 

Week Date Class 

2 26 – 30 April 6L 
3 3 – 7 May 6M 
4 10 – 14 May 6R 
5 17 – 21 May KD 
6 24 – 28 May KF 
7 31 May – 4 June KRA 
8 7 June – 11 June KS 
9 14 – 18 June KW 
10 21 – 25 June 2D 

 
 
We are using SignUp.com to organise our volunteers.  Here’s how it works: 

1. Click this link to go to our invitation page on SignUp.com: Click Here 
2. Enter your email address: (You will NOT need to register an account on SignUp.com) 
3. Sign up! Choose your spots - SignUp.com will send you an automated confirmation and 

reminders. 
If you prefer not to use your email address, please contact us at healthycanteenbhps@gmail.com and 
we can sign you up manually. If you are not a parent/carer from the weekly allocated class and there are 
spots available on Signup, we will always welcome you too. Please note, that due to the restrictions 
caused by Covid you must use the Signup tool or email us to let us know you will be coming. 
 
To assist the parents on the Eastern campus below is the price list for "Ice 
Block Fridays": 
 
Kathrine Baulderstone | Sanja Vidaic | Canteen Managers 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAADWxj65lXyTwRrFoG-Xk-DfHaoQyAQAAAGxA-J9BARx6pTaSf8PMKtInvUIUggU_Sh5Q4RxR4uURrFDzXRQdAxKbGfAmcK9KsPXV1OFbJZofgdE8mxBscoPmIuFamulUlrTgPAYDZ4-D4mboMHX8imv_BE7MbklDay8mxLVn-YsG3BXsf9eaLJq85t7M4iul44C_6Tn87EToIODVif2h0rDggK6eENUUYKBUiiDUikI83zwxMpPsmg7tN9l6tuI-LT41RuQc7YmQ7VXwThF7jrJGC6lMmBJwcA
mailto:healthycanteenbhps@gmail.com
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      Opening Hours 
Tuesday:   8:30–9:30am 
Thursday: 2:30–3:30pm 
 

 
THE UNIFORM SHOP HAS MOVED TEMPORARILY DUE TO RENOVATIONS 
The Uniform Shop is located up behind the Hall. Access is via the pathway between Arabanoo and the 
Canteen. Please follow the signs. There is NO Access through the Hall. 
 
 
UNIFORM SHOP ENTRY  
Please Sign in at the Administration Office. 
 
PSSA - Socks are available at the Uniform Shop or via Flexischools $15 (Sizes 2-7 or 7-11). 
 
Winter Uniform: Winter Uniforms are to be worn from the start of Term 2. 
 
Girls Boys Sport 

Blue Blouse Grey Long Pants Sport Tracksuit Pants 
Winter Tunic (Kindy, Year 1 & Year 2) Blue Long Sleeve Polo Zip Fleece 
Winter Skirt (Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 & Year 6) Grey/Blue Stripe socks Navy Jumper 
Navy Long Pants (Years K-6)   
Tights/White Socks   

 
All Winter Uniform items are now in Stock! 
 
FLEXISCHOOLS: All Orders must be in by 12pm Monday for next day delivery. If you order after this 
time and your delivery date says the next week Tuesday, that's the date Flexischools will send your 
order through to the Uniform Shop. 
 
EXCHANGES AND RETURNS 
*As a reminder please take care when opening uniform packages! Returns and Exchanges can be made 
when all tags and packaging remain intact. 
Returns Policy: Within 28 days of purchase for refunds or exchanges, together with a copy of the 
receipt. 
All returns must be made in person at the Uniform Shop. 
Returned goods will only be accepted in resale condition: unworn, unwashed, unmarked with tags 
attached in original packaging. Not the classroom delivery packaging. Socks and hosiery must be 
unopened. There are no returns or exchanges on Hats, Hair Accessories and Second-Hand items. Size 
exchanges can also be made via the Administration Office, just attach a note with the size to swap to 
and your child's Name & Class. Returns only available instore. 
 
Loretta Mykityshyn | Uniform Shop Manager 
bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com 
 
  

mailto:bhpsuniformshop@gmail.com
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Morning Rolling Coaches - NEW 
Due to the popularity of Rolling Coaches in the afternoon, we have opened up a Tuesday morning 
session from 7:30 - 8:15am. This starts on the 4th May. Booking forms are available on our 
website https://www.arabanoo.com/forms 

Afternoon Extra Curricular Activities - Book now 
We have some exciting after school care activities this term.  Please note that we will be offering 
Rolling Coaches on Tuesday mornings as well as on Wednesday afternoons. Your child can attend 
these activities if they have a permanent booking with Arabanoo for the day the activity takes place. 
The activities are partly subsidised by Arabanoo but still do cost a little bit extra on top of the afternoon 
price. Booking forms are available on our website https://www.arabanoo.com/forms 
 
Monday  Yoga and Mindfulness (Waiver required) 4.15 - 5pm 
Tuesday  Rolling Coaches (Waiver required) 7.30 - 8.15am NEW MORNING SESSION 
  TinkerTank 4 - 5pm 
Wednesday   Rolling Coaches (Waiver required) 4.15 - 5.15pm 
Thursday  Eye Heart Science 4.15 - 5.15pm 
Friday   Karate. Karate is available for children who have a Friday afternoon booking at Arabanoo. 
Please book in through Key Martial Arts 1300 304 532. If you book your child in for karate please make 
sure to notify Arabanoo by completing the onsite extra-curricular permission form. 
 
Lost Property - Please collect 
Last chance to grab any lost property from Vacation Care. Any items not collected by Friday 30th April 
will go to the charity shop. 

Mini Fete - Wednesday 16th June 
We'll be running another mini fete at the end of term two. Please pop the above date in the diary as we 
are hoping to have families onsite for this one. The fete will run from 3:45 - 5pm. 

Casual Bookings - On hold 
Casual bookings are still on hold for the afternoons until further notice. We apologise for the 
inconvenience and thank you for your understanding. 

Recruitment - Staff wanted 
We're still on the search for new staff, ideally anyone studying childcare or teaching. All applicants 
should send their resume to us via email. 

 
Contact Us | E: admin@arabanoo.com | W: www.arabanoo.com| T: 02 9948 6722 | M: 0421 014 308 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.arabanoo.com/forms
https://www.arabanoo.com/forms
mailto:admin@arabanoo.com
http://www.arabanoo.com|/
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